
NOTICE OF TITLE V PERMIT ACTIONS 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT Mobile Pipe Lining & Coating, Inc. located at 12766 
Violet Road, Adelanto, CA  92301, located within the Mojave Desert Air Quality Management 
District (MDAQMD), has applied for the renewal of a Federal Operating Permit (FOP) pursuant 
to the provisions of MDAQMD Regulation XII.  Applicant is a steel pipe cleaning and coating 
operation of a size requiring a Title V Permit.  Applicant is required to obtain the renewal of the 
FOP because the current permit expired September 15, 2019. 
 
REQUEST FOR COMMENTS: Interested persons are invited to submit written comments 
and/or other documents regarding the terms and conditions of the proposed Federal Operating 
Permit and the proposed reissuance.  If you submit written comments, you may also request a 
public hearing on the proposed issuance of the FOP.  To be considered, comments, documents 
and requests for public hearing must be submitted no later than 5:00 P.M. on December 9, 2019 
to the MDAQMD, at the address listed below. 
 
PETITION FOR REVIEW:  Title V Permits, once issued, are also subject to review and 
approval by USEPA.  If USEPA has not objected to a proposed permit and the MDAQMD has 
not addressed a public comment in a satisfactory manner, the public may petition USEPA, 
Region IX, Operation Permits Section at 75 Hawthorne Street, San Francisco, CA 94105 within 
60 days after the end of the USEPA review period for USEPA to reconsider its decision not to 
object to the permit. 
 
AVAILABILITY OF DOCUMENTS: Copies of the permit renewal and supporting 
documentation are available from the MDAQMD by contacting Roseana Brasington at Mojave 
Desert Air Quality Management District, 14306 Park Avenue, Victorville, CA 92392-2310; 
Phone: (760) 245-1661, 5706, via email at rnbrasington@mdaqmd.ca.gov or via 
www.mdaqmd.ca.gov.  Traducción esta disponible por solicitud. 
 
 
 
 
 
Sheri Haggard 
Supervising Air Quality Engineer 
Mojave Desert Air Quality Management District 
 


